

Dufferin-Peel Catholic District School Board

40 Matheson Boulevard West, Mississauga, ON L5R 1C5 | 905-890-1221

HERMAN VILORIA TRUSTEE, MISSISSAUGA WARDS 2 & 8



March 2023

The virtue of **KINDNESS** this month reminds us that it costs nothing to share the gift of kindness with others.

Season of Lent – As we take our Lenten journey of 40 days leading up to the feast and joy of Easter, may we turn to God in prayer, remembering the gift of His mercy and forgiveness. We are grateful for the continued partnership of our parish priests who support our students in Catholic education.

Interim Financial Report – The Interim Financial Report for the four (4) month period September 1, 2022, to December 31, 2022, was presented at the February Administration and Finance committee meeting. DPCDSB has

projected a deficit of \$55.7 million for the 2022-2023 year, impacted primarily by the fully funded Long Term Disability (LTD) plan. LTD costs are projected to be \$49.4M for the year. Additional pressures include increased costs and inflationary pressures on natural gas

To find referenced reports in Board and Committee agendas, please visit the Board and Committee Meeting webpage.

and operational expenditures. Please refer to the February 7, 2023 Administration & Finance Committee agenda for more information.

Student Transportation of Peel Region (STOPR) Update – STOPR has recently updated the First Time Rider Safety Parent Booklet, designed for parents and students who are new to school busing. It is an excellent resource for parents/guardians who are now enrolling their children in kindergarten and/or for students that will be riding a school bus for the first-time in September 2023. This booklet has been sent out to all elementary schools and is also available on STOPR's website. STOPR's First Time Rider Safety Program will be held on Saturday, August 26, 2023. More information is available on the STOPR website.

2023-2024 Budget Development Process – The Grants for Student Needs (GSN) announcement for 2023-2024 is expected to be released by the end of March 2023. It is important to note that DPCDSB will have to plan a budget for 2023-2024 while having an accumulated deficit position and operating within a Multi-Year Financial Recovery Plan (MYFRP). The annual budget development process is a continuous cycle that involves stages of review, analysis, stakeholder input, consultation, and calculation. DPCDSB continues to embrace public webcasts, interactive sessions and online data collection and reporting. The proposed date for the public budget webcast and consultation opportunity is April 26, 2023 and will be shared with schools to support planning around Catholic School Council (CSC) meetings.

Updated Science Curriculum – In September 2022, all science and technology programs for Grades 1 to 9 received new curriculum expectations, as outlined in the new Ministry Science curriculum policy. With the ongoing advancements in science, it is important that our education system supports learning that is relevant and current. The focus of the updated science and technology curriculum is for students to acquire and develop the knowledge and transferable skills to thrive in a changing world.

Key changes were implemented in both the elementary and secondary curriculum to emphasize Science, Technology, Engineering and Math (STEM). STEM application to the skilled trades and other careers is also a focus in the curriculum. Coding and the Engineering Design Process were important additions to the curriculum since they are pivotal to the recent advancements in science and technologies.

The new science curriculum encourages Culturally Responsive and Relevant Pedagogy (CRRP), which is a framework that supports students seeing themselves reflected in the curriculum, including their racial, cultural, and social identities. Changes in both the elementary and secondary curriculum provide continuity and a smooth transition from elementary to secondary programs, as it prepares students for deeper levels of science and technology learning as they move into secondary school and beyond. Grade 9 science became a de-streamed course this school year (replacing grade 9 applied science and grade 9 academic science).

Data has shown that streaming prolongs the systemic inequities in the education system and so the government has shifted to de-streaming grade 9 courses, starting with math last year, and science this school year. De-streaming aims to break down some of these systemic barriers, so that every student has an equal opportunity to thrive, excel and reach their full potential. More information is provided in the February 14, 2023 – Faith and Program Committee Meeting agenda.

Care for Creation Resource Kit – In alignment with Pope Francis' urgent appeal to us to create a new dialogue about how we are shaping the future of our planet, the Program and Learning Services department will provide each school with a resource kit that is inspired by St. Francis and his love and care for nature and the animals. The intention of this kit is to inspire our students to recognize and appreciate the connection between God and all of God's creation. It includes resources to promote our DPCDSB's Multi-Year Strategic Plan (MYSP), Catholic Board Improvement Learning Cycle (CBILC) goals and Eco-School initiatives.

The lessons and activities are faith-centered, cross-curricular, and designed to support students in meeting curriculum expectations and the Ontario Catholic School Graduate Expectations (OCSGE). Students will learn more about the environment, our common home with a focus on Catholic Social Teaching, in particular stewardship of the environment. More information is provided in the February 14, 2023 – Faith and Program Committee Meeting agenda.

Secondary School Tutoring – The Ministry of Education provided Ontario school boards with funding for tutoring programs. DPCDSB used a portion of the Ministry's funds to implement tutoring in our secondary schools. Tutoring was provided for students in Grades 9 through 12 for the following courses: English, Study Skills, Math, Science, Biology, Chemistry and Physics. There was a total of 1,247 students who participated in the various tutoring courses.

Catholic School Councils — Our CSC play an integral role in influencing the educational and faith formation experiences of students, as they journey together in Catholic education. In alignment with the Education Act, R.S.O. 1990 c. E. 2, as amended, school principals engage our CSC regarding recommendations on school policies, initiatives, and action plans. The Central Committee for Catholic School Councils (CCCSC) communicates with and supports CSC by undertaking activities to help parents support their children's learning at home and at school.

The CCCSC works in collaboration with the Special Education Advisory Committee (SEAC) to ensure Ministry funding supports both parent/guardian initiatives and engagement. The CCCSC and SEAC is comprised of parent/guardian representation, community partnerships, administrators, and association representatives.

The DPCDSB is committed to supporting parent engagement systemwide. Moving forward, staff will send monthly communication to all CSC Chairs and provide all relevant board and committee information from both CCCSC and SEAC. CSC Chairs can share this information at their local CSC meetings, ensuring parent/guardians are up to date on all relevant information.

Safety of Pupils – The DPCDSB is committed to ensuring student safety. One aspect of this commitment is the establishment and maintenance of a Safe Arrivals Program for Kindergarten through Grade 12. DPCDSB Policy 6.56: Safety of Pupils: Attendance Verification Program (Safe Arrival) and General Administrative Procedures (GAP) 502.16 – Safety of Pupils: Attendance Verification Program (Safe Arrival) and GAP 512.00 – Closing of Schools/Early Dismissal of Pupils establishes the scope and procedures related to supporting safe arrival of students at school. The report is available on the Board of Trustees' February 21, 2023 - Bylaw and Policy Review Committee Meeting agenda and summarizes recent revisions to this policy and its associated GAPs as part of the regular DPCDSB policy review cycle.

Contact Sports – At the January 31, 2023, regular meeting of the Board of Trustees, six delegations were received related to concerns regarding "violent sports" specifically, football and rugby. A report was shared with trustees providing an overview of contact sports in DPCDSB as it relates to risk management, compliance with Ministry and other policy and procedure, and our response to emerging research regarding the impact of contact sports. DPCDSB remains compliant with all regulation and direction from the Ministry of Education, OPHEA and OSBIE with respect to offering contact sports in secondary schools. As per trustee motion, a letter has been sent by our Chair of the Board on behalf of our Board of Trustees to the Ministry of Education, requesting a Ministry review of the emerging evidence and research and to provide direction for school boards regarding preventative actions for contact sports in schools. We are committed to review ongoing, any new or updated position statements and recommendations from expert medical panels such as the Canadian Medical Association and the Canadian Pediatric Society. More information is provided in the February 14, 2023 – Faith and Program Committee Meeting agenda.

Student Trustees – Our newly elected DPCDSB Student Trustees for the 2023-2024 school year are:

North: **Nathan Nguyen**, Notre Dame C.S.S. (currently in Grade 11) South: **Kristen Balisi**, St. Joan of Arc C.S.S. (currently in Grade 11)

Congratulations to Nathan and Kristen! We look forward to working with you both as you serve to elevate student voice and advocate for student achievement, in partnership with our DPCDSB Board of Trustees.

Distinguished Alumni – Every year, the DPCDSB selects alumni from our secondary schools and celebrates them through our *Distinguished Alumni* campaign. This campaign recognizes DPCDSB graduates who are making valuable and unique contributions in their respective careers, pathways, and communities.

As always, please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns you may have.

Wishing you and your loved ones a wonderful March Break (March 13-19).

Herman Viloria

DPCDSB Trustee – Mississauga, Wards 2 and 8 Vice Chair – Faith and Program Committee

Dufferin-Peel Catholic District School Board - 40 Matheson Boulevard West, Mississauga ON L5R 1C5

Mobile: (416) 452-9345 | Email: <u>Herman.Viloria@dpcdsb.org</u> Website: www.dpcdsb.org | YouTube: DPCDSBVideos